Date:

December 17, 2007
To:

Distribution
From:

Carol Weideman
Subject: 
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The agenda for the MISATFOR meeting (Handout 1) is attached along with minutes from September MISATFOR meeting (Handout 2).  Detailed minutes and corresponding handouts from this current meeting are attached.  Some items of interest are highlighted below:
· The new race/ethnicity categories will be implemented by 2010-2011.  See Handout 3 for details.

· There is a new Perkins requirement to report migrant worker status of students.  CCTCMIS is suggesting that a new data element be added to SDB to capture this information.  In addition, industry certifications will need to be collected and this will also require a new data element.  These items are still under discussion.

· Mark provided a draft policy document describing the various dual enrollment programs.  Colleges can provide suggestions and feedback directly to Mark (see Handout 12).
· Bill Carman reviewed the required process for certification forms – all forms, except the CCTCMIS Directory form, must be signed by the college president.  For future submissions, there maybe a single form created to cover SDB, PDB, FCO, IDB and ADB.  It is possible that CCTCMIS will allow the college president to identify someone else to sign the certification forms.  Bill will let us know when this takes effect.

NOTE: Upcoming MISATFOR meetings: February 21-22 at Ramada Conference Center, Tallahassee; April 17-18, location TBD; ARW, July 2008, Sawgrass Resort, Ponte Vedra Beach
IPEDS: 

The new race/ethnicity categories will be implemented by 2010-2011 (Handout 3).  The timeline for implementation is:
2007-08: old reporting codes

2008-09 and 2009-10: transition: further information will be provided to the colleges

2010-2011: new reporting codes

Students and faculty will need to be re-surveyed.  It is suggested that colleges collect both reporting codes during the transition.  It should be noted that the ‘unknown’ category will NOT be available for faculty/staff.

Workforce Update (Handout 4):

The new Perkins Performance measures were discussed.

Personnel Database (Handout 5):
Distance Learning Proposed changes have been postponed.  The IPEDS Race/Ethnicity changes were discussed.  Definitions for each Data Element are included.
Integrated Database (Handout 6):

Faculty Load verification report is being modified to show % change from the prior year.  There was discussion about making some % change values into critical errors and the colleges were asked to provide feedback.
Student Database (Handouts 7, 8, 9, 10):

Course grade updates were discussed.  There was consensus that no changes will be implemented.  Colleges should continue requesting to resubmit data if courses cross over two or more terms.  No submissions will be allowed after the last submission window for the year in June.  

DE3206: there have been some errors in reporting this data element (need versus merit).  CCTCMIS will add some edits to help catch the reporting errors.  This will be discussed at an upcoming MISATFOR meeting.
DE3102: New table values are suggested and colleges are asked to resubmit the end of summer data if we had students in these categories.  These categories are used in Perkins reporting.

Transfer hours for degree: CCTCMIS suggests adding a data element in 2008-09 to the completion record that has the hours accepted toward degree.

Frequency Analysis is being augmented with a five year comparison of data including averages, differences from prior year and differences from yearly average.  CCTCMIS is planning to provide these reports fro 2007-08 Fall End of term submission and to add the traffic lighting in 2008-09.  A draft report is included in Handout 7.
Judith Thompson is working on a completions report that will show the crosswalk between federal and state CIP codes.  A sample for SPC is provided in Handout 8.

DE1005/DE1032: discussion postponed until February MISATFOR meeting.

DE2005/DE2008: Some discrepancies noted between the two data elements.  (Handout  9).  Please note that when a student completes a program, DE2008 needs to be reset to zero.
There is a new Perkins requirement to report migrant worker status of students.  CCTCMIS is suggesting that a new data element be added to SDB to capture this information.  In addition, industry certifications will need to be collected and this will also require a new data element.  These items are still under discussion.

Community College Budget, Funding and Legislative Issues: FTE Funding Update (Handout 11):

Ed Cisek and Tara Goodman discussed the current funding issues related to community colleges.  Ed feels that the budget issues will continue for several years.

Workforce Update:

Mark Baird discussed the need to report migrant worker status for Perkins (Handout 10).  He explored several other options to find the needed information.   Perkins requires us to use the Title I NCLB definition.  (NOTE: Initially, Department of Labor definition refers to “migrant" and "migrant worker" as seasonal agricultural workers who followed the crops and harvests.  In NCLB the term "migrant worker" was expanded by statute to include persons who moved to obtain temporary or seasonal employment in fishing, dairy farming, and a processing of agricultural and fishing products.).  Mark located an AWI (Agency for Workforce Innovation) database with migrant worker information but they use the Department of Labor Definition listed above.  This list only produced about 200 hits for Perkins students and Mark feels this number is too low.  There was discussion within MISATFOR about whether college students will provide this information.  There was consensus that students/families utilizing K12 resources would be more willing to self-identify.
Dual Enrollment (Handout 12):

Mark provided a draft policy document describing the various dual enrollment programs.  Colleges can provide suggestions and feedback directly to Mark.
FTE (Handout 13): 
2008-09 FTE-1B report provided.  Robert reminded all colleges that justifications must be provided with each FTE estimate.  There is a pilot program looking at costs per FTE for selected courses.  Several colleges will submit cost analysis data for the same course prefixes to match with FTE figures.  The information may lead to an adjustment in the funding formula.  An integrated report for Distance Learning FTE by type of distance learning has been created.  The selection criteria are included.
Accountability (Handout 14):

Measure 2 AA Degree Transfers to SUS is being rerun to include FIU’s data corrections.  Colleges will be notified when updated reports are available.

Division of Community Colleges Update (Handout 15):

Julie Alexander presented the update.  Dr. Eric Smith is the new Florida Commission of Education.  He arrives on December 2.   Julie is working on a sample to show Ed Cisek how the ICS to CIP code change would work.  She will discuss with Bill Carman and share with MISATFOR at an upcoming meeting.  NCES CIP update will occur in 2008-09.  Florida will need to decide whether to change or stay with current structure.

Julie provided a brochure on the 2008 Connections Conference to be held in Fort Lauderdale (go to http://www.fldoe.org/CC/connections/register_info.asp for information).  Proposals are due by March 31, 2008.

Data Quality/Certification Signatures:
Bill Carman reviewed the required process for certification forms – all forms, except the CCTCMIS Directory form, must be signed by the college president.  For future submissions, there maybe a single form created to cover SDB, PDB, FCO, IDB and ADB.  It is possible that CCTCMIS will allow the college president to identify someone else to sign the certification forms.  Bill will let us know when this takes effect.

Bill and staff will be visiting FCCJ next week for a data quality visit.
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